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	DIVISION OF PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
	


PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
Board of Electrical Examiners
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, January 9, 2008
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
February 6, 2008
MEMBERS PRESENT
Jacob Good, Professional Member, President

Richard Strouse, Professional Member, Vice President
Donald Collins, Public Member, Secretary

James Anderson, Public Member
Robert Sharp, Professional Member 

Ronald Marks, Professional Member
Joseph Sparco, Sr., Professional Member
Dess Stokes, Public Member
ALSO PRESENT

Joseph Bluebello
Douglas Brown

Bob Keis

Frank Goworski

Rob Smith

Lorena Hartnett Court Reporter
DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL

James Collins, Division Director

Christopher Spizzirri, Deputy Attorney General
Judy Letterman, Administrative Specialist II
CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Good called the meeting to order at 8:40 a.m.
REVIEW OF MINUTES

A motion was made by Mr. Marks, seconded by Mr. Sharp to approve the November 7, 2007 meeting minutes as presented. The motion was unanimously carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Proposed to Deny Hearings
Mr. Good called the hearing to order at 8:40 a.m. 
Joseph Bluebello

Mr. Spizzirri stated that the purpose of the hearing was to show why the Board should not deny the application of Joseph Bluebello by reciprocity from the State of New Jersey.
The Board members were introduced.

Mr. Bluebello submitted a letter explaining his work experience and asked the Board to reconsider his application for licensure.
The Board informed Mr. Bluebello that the State of New Jersey was not substantially similar since they only require five years of work experience and a passing score of 70% on the examination. Delaware requires 6 years of experience and a passing score of 75% for licensure. 

The board went into deliberations.

A motion was made by Mr. Sparco seconded by Mr. Sharp to deny Mr. Bluebello’s application by reciprocity but approve his application for the Master examination. The motion was unanimously carried.
Verbatim testimony was taken by a court reporter.  
The public hearing ended at 9:10 a.m.

Douglas Brown
Mr. Spizzirri stated that the purpose of the hearing was to show why the Board should not deny the application of Douglas Brown due to his criminal history report.
The Board members were introduced.

Mr. Douglas provided documentation to the board concerning his record. 
Mr. Spizzirri stated that the board did not have the complete record to review when he originally submitted his application.  He further explained the details of his conviction.
A motion was made by Mr. Sparco, seconded by Mr. Collins to approve the application contingent upon receipt of a complete criminal history report or before March 3, 2008

Verbatim testimony was taken by a court reporter.  

The public hearing ended at 9:35a.m.

Complaints to Close
Mr. Marks agreed with the Investigative Unit to close complaints 01-10-07 and 01-12-07. Complaint 01-11-07 was referred to J.P. Court for prosecution.
Denial of Application 
A motion was made by Mr. Marks seconded by Mr. Strouse to propose to deny the limited examination application of Kevin Bradley since he did not provide proof of experience in the electrical field as requested by the board.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Review of Examination Applications
A motion was made by Mr. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Strouse to approve the master examination application of Lee Bouchard and the limited examination application of Nicholas Post. The motion was unanimously carried.
A motion was made by Mr. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Strouse to propose to deny the limited examination application of William Rechnor since he did not provide the additional work experiences as requested by the Board. The motion was unanimously carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Strouse, seconded by Mr. Marks to deny the limited examination application of William Robert since he did has not shown one more additional year of experience.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Reciprocity Applications
A motion was made by Mr. Sharp, seconded by Mr. Marks, to approve the applications of John Homick, David Luongo, and Chong Kim.  The motion was unanimously carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Sharp, seconded by Mr. Marks, to rescind the approval of the reciprocity application of John Homick. The motion was unanimously carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Strouse, seconded by Mr. Marks to table the application of John Homick until the Board has reviewed the State of Maryland’s license requirements. The motion was unanimously carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Strouse seconded by Mr. Collins to propose to deny the application of Thomas Leronimo since he does not have five years of experience after licensure in New Jersey. The motion was unanimously carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Strouse, seconded by Mr. Marks to propose to deny the application of John Grillo since he has not submitted the requested proof of five years of experience after licensure in New Jersey.  The motion was unanimously carried.
NEW BUSINESS

Review of Reciprocity Applications
A motion was made by Mr. Anderson seconded by Mr. Collins to approve the application of Raymond Barr.  The motion was unanimously carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Marks, seconded by Mr. Collins to approve the application of Donald David contingent upon receipt of proof of current liability insurance and letters of good standing from Alabama, California, Colorado, Idaho, Mississippi, south Dakota, Tennessee, Texas and Utah.  The motion was unanimously carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Marks, seconded by Mr. Sharp to table the applications of Robert Likens, George Lancaster, Saleh Asharafi, Robert Brucksch, Alivn Pettie, William Whitely, Ronald Raines, and Charles Lenfest pending review of the State of Maryland’s license requirements and to send a letter to those who have held a license in Maryland for at least 5 years informing them that they may be eligible for licensure under the requirements for applicants who are reciprocating from a non- substantially similar state.  The motion was unanimously carried.
A motion was made by Mr. Marks, seconded by Mr. Collins to propose to deny the application of Elmer Wolf due to the lack of five years of experience.  The motion was unanimously carried.
A motion was made by Mr. Marks, seconded by Mr. Collins to approve the application of Barry Palmer contingent upon receipt of current liability insurance. The motion was unanimously carried. 

Review of Examination Applications
A motion was made by Mr. Sharp seconded by Mr. Marks to approve the applications of Christopher Henly contingent upon receipt of a notarized application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

 A motion was made by Mr. Strouse, seconded by Mr. Sharp to propose to deny the application of Ricky Savage due to his criminal history report which shows he has been charged with a crime(s) under section 17.0 of the rules and regulations. The motion was unanimously carried.

A motion was made by Mr. marks   seconded by  Mr. Collins to propose to deny the application of Russell Murray due to lack of experience .The motion was unanimously carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Strouse, seconded by Mr. Anderson to deny the application of Steven Ruback due to lack of experience under supervision of a license electrician. The motion was unanimously carried
A motion was made by Mr. Strouse seconded by Mr. Anderson to propose to deny the application of Jonathan Hearn due to lack of proof of experience. The motion was unanimously carried.
A motion was made by Mr. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Strouse to approve the application of Gerard Jones pending receipt of tax form W-2 or employer affidavit.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Continuing Education
The following continuing education was approved by the Board:
Robert Smith
2008 Commercial Code Changes, 5 hours
2008 Residential Code Changes, 5 hours
Electrical Association of Philadelphia
Article 220:Branch Cir.Feeder, Service Cal., 4 hours
Transformers, 2 hours
Electrical Blueprint Reading, 2 hours
2008 NEC Code Changes, 5 hours

Hazard Basic Electricity, 3 hours

Grounding & Bonding, 5 hours

Motors, M.Circuits& Controllers &Transformers, 5 hours

Changes in 2008 NEC, 5 hours

Swimming Pools, 5 hours

Calculations I, 5 hours

2008 NEC Code Changes, 10 hours
Middle Department Inspection Agency
2008 NEC Major Change Seminar, 5 hours
Walter Granger

2005 National Elec. Code Class, 10 hours

2008 NEC Code Change Seminar, 10 hours
IEC Chesapeake

Mike Holts 2008 Code Change, 10 hours

National Code Seminars

Intro to 2008 NEC, 10 hours

BCT
2008 NEC Analysis of Changes & DE Law, 10 hours
ATTES
2008 NEC Analysis of Changes & DE Law, 10 
NECA Penn Del Chapter
2008 NEC Analysis of Changes & DE Law, 10 hours
Bluevolt

2008 Significant Changes to NEC, 8 hours

The courses were approved or denied as stated.
Review of Examination Content & Outline-Prometric
James Collins, Division Director, informed the Board that he had been in contact with the testing service, Prometric, and requested the electrical exams be updated to the 2005 National Electric Code. This exam change will become effective after February 2007 examination date.
Request for Reactivation-Robert Scully
A motion was made by Mr. Strouse, seconded by Mr. Anderson to approve the request to reactivate contingent upon receipt of proof of current liability insurance.  The motion was unanimously carried.

OTHER BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD
None
PUBLIC COMMENT

Robert Brucksch informed the Board that his application was one of the Maryland applications table pending review of Maryland’s license requirements and asked the board to reconsider his application since he has a job pending licensure. The board informed him that at this time the applications are tabled however if the homeowner wanted to complete the electrical work he could apply for a homeowner permit.

Rob Smith would like the board to consider approving the continuing education to coincide with the licensure period and not to the change in the NEC which is every three years.  He also inquired on the status of licensing inspectors and regulating low voltage wiring.  The Board is currently working on those issues which are in their strategic plan.
NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING
The next scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, February 6, 2008 at 8:30 a.m., in conference room A, second floor of the Cannon Bldg. 861 Silver Lake Blvd. Dover DE.
ADJOURNMENT
A motion was made by Mr. Anderson seconded by Mr. Collins to adjourn.  The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting was adjourned at11:40 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Judy Letterman 
Administrative Specialist III






